
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Pleasant Manor Post 

Heritage Place 

February 2025 

Celebrating 
February 

Groundhog Day 
February 2nd  

Music with 
Mendelt 

February 6th 

Superbowl 
Social 

February 7th 

Valentines Day 
February 14th 

Family Day 
February 17th  

Snack and 
Show 

February 19th 

Welcome Back 
Chelsea! 

February 24th  

Valentines 
Week 

February 9th - 15th 

Preacher’s Ponderings 

February continues the season of Epiphany, the revelation of the light of 

Jesus Christ as the hope for all nations. Within our current political climate 

and the spectre of economic and environmental challenges looming over 

us, it may be easy to feel covered in shadow. Yet, this light of Jesus is 

what changes our perspective. Not that we will escape these difficulties, 

but that we can face them with peace and even joy - for Jesus has

overcome the world! This month let us focus on the good news given to us 

from the Jesus’ sermon on the mount: “"Blessed are you who are poor, for 

yours is the kingdom of God.” (Luke 6:20). Let’s encourage each other 

with these words of hope. 

~ Michael Dyck, Spiritual Life Lead 

A Very Happy Birthday to… 

We Remember… 

We Welcome… 

Shelia “Debbi” Frisby…11th 

Mairian Messer…15th  

Helen Peters…20th  

Eva Persia  

Herman Neufeld 

Peter Gossen 

Art Klassen     

Janina Kaminski 

Tina Dirks 

Udo Woelke  

Special 

Valentine's Day Meal!
This month, the kitchen will be 

providing all residents with a special 

meal for Valentines Day! See the 

delicious menu beside! Welcome Back Chelsea!! 

Though 
February 
is short, 

it is 
filled 

with lots 
of love 
and 
sweet 

surprises 

~ Charmain 
J. Forde

Clothing Reminder 

Please remember when bringing in new clothes for your 
loved one that you leave them at the nursing station so they 
can be sent down to laundry and immediately labeled.

A message from Chelsea… 

As my maternity leave winds down, I am looking 
forward to returning to Pleasant Manor to rejoin the 
staff, residents and family members! I have enjoyed 
the last year of becoming a mom to my son Logan. 
We've enjoyed spending time at the zoo, going for 
walks, starting swimming lessons as well as 
learning and growing together. 

For those that don't know me, I have worked at 
Pleasant Manor for almost 15 years, starting as a 
casual Therapeutic Recreationist and working my 
way to Therapeutic Recreation Supervisor. I have a 
diploma is recreation and leisure and a degree in 
Therapeutic Recreation. I enjoy and look forward to 
providing meaningful and purposeful activities to 
residents. 

A big thank you to Olivia for filling in for me! I'll see 
everyone on February 24! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

February 2025 

Pleasant Manor Post 

Celebrating 
February 

Groundhog Day 
February 2nd  

Music with 
Mendelt 

February 6th

Valentines 
Social 

February 11th 

Tristian 
Alexander 
February 13th 

Valentines Day 
February 14th 

Rummikub 
Tournament 
February 15th  

Family Day 
February 17th 

Welcome Back 
Chelsea! 

February 24th  

Preacher’s Ponderings 

February continues the season of Epiphany, the revelation of the light of 

Jesus Christ as the hope for all nations. Within our current political climate 

and the spectre of economic and environmental challenges looming over 

us, it may be easy to feel covered in shadow. Yet, this light of Jesus is 

what changes our perspective. Not that we will escape these difficulties, 

but that we can face them with peace and even joy - for Jesus has 

overcome the world! This month let us focus on the good news given to us 

from the Jesus’ sermon on the mount: “"Blessed are you who are poor, for 

yours is the kingdom of God.” (Luke 6:20). Let’s encourage each other 

with these words of hope. 

~ Michael Dyck, Spiritual Life Lead 

A Very Happy Birthday to… 

o Eric Jones - 1st

o Cornelius Vander Hoeven - 2nd

o Lieselotte Schmidt - 2nd

o Jacob Penner - 6th

o Vilis Rudzitis - 7th

o Ruth Goertz - 7th

o Elsbeth Krauck - 8th

o Hannelore Enss - 9th

o Erika Friesen - 9th

o Richard Braun - 11th

o Katy Klassen - 14th

o Kathe Wiens - 15th

o Helene Fritz - 17th

o Helene Harms - 17th

o Olga Neufeld - 18th

o Margaret Van Egmond - 20th

o Kurt Wiens - 20th

o Jasmine Hivale-Quibell - 22nd 

Welcome Back Chelsea!! 

A message from Chelsea… 

As my maternity leave winds down, I am looking 
forward to returning to Pleasant Manor to rejoin the 
staff, residents and family members! I have 
enjoyed the last year of becoming a mom to my 
son Logan. We've enjoyed spending time at the 
zoo, going for walks, starting swimming lessons as 
well as learning and growing together. 

For those that don't know me, I have worked at 
Pleasant Manor for almost 15 years, starting as a 
casual Therapeutic Recreationist and working my 
way to Therapeutic Recreation Supervisor. I have a 
diploma is recreation and leisure and a degree in 
Therapeutic Recreation. I enjoy and look forward to 
providing meaningful and purposeful activities to 
residents. 

A big thank you to Olivia for filling in for me! I'll see 
everyone on February 24! 

Though 
February 
is short, 

it is 
filled 

with lots 
of love 
and 
sweet 

surprises 

~ Charmain 
J. Forde

Follow Our Social Media! 

Did you know that you can follow 
Radiant Care on                   

Facebook and Instagram? 

Radiant Care also has a web page at 
radiantcare.net where you can find 

up to date information such as 
building updates, photos and 

announcements! 

Rummikub Tournament! 

Presented by The Games - Pizza-Night Gang! 

When: February 15th 

Time: 2pm 

Location to be announced 

The winner will win a prize of dinner for two at Silks Country Kitchen 

There will also be a draw for another lucky person to win the same prize! 

Sign up sheets will be posted;  
watch for posters with more information 


